Minutes of the Special Farmington City Council Meeting November 27th, 2018

The special meeting of the Farmington City Council scheduled for Monday, November 27"
2018 was called to order at 6:00 pm by Mayor Ernie Penn. City Clerk Kelly Penn called the roll
and the following Council Members answered to their names: Patsy Pike, Sherry Mathews,
Keith Lipford, Linda Bell, Brenda Cunningham, Bobby Morgan, Diane Bryant and Shelly Parsley.
Also present were City Business Manager Melissa McCarville and City Attorney Tennant.
Mayor Penn led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Comments from Citizens
Request approval to accept bid from Benchmark Construction for Creekside Park Expansion.

Geoff Bates gave a brief overview of the project to the council. On the motion of Council
Member Mathews and a second by Council Member Cunningham and by the consent of all
Council Members present after a roll call vote, to accept the bid by Benchmark Construction in
the amount $1,070,565.00 was approved 8-0.

Request approval to purchase equipment and amenities for Creekside Park Expansion.

Jim Key, Key Architecture, gave a presentation to the council, On the motion of Council
Member Bell and a second by Council Member Lipford and by the consent of all Council
Members present after a roll call vote, the motion to approve purchases from Kyle Recreation,
ACS Play, SOPA and Benchmark in the amount of $993,091.15 was approved 8-0.

There being no further business to come before the council and on the motion of Council
Member Lipford and seconded by Council Member Parsley and by the consent of all members
present, the meeting adjourned at 6:36 pm until the next regularly scheduled meeting to be
held Monday December 10th, 2018 in the City Council Chambers at City Hall, located at 354
West Main Street, Farmington, Arkansas.
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